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Report Highlights: 

On October 16, 2023, the Ministry of Health and Family Welfare/Food Safety and Standards 

Authority of India (FSSAI) published the advisory TIC-C10201/2/2022-IMPORTS-FSSAI. The 

FSSAI advisory refers to Regulation 7(3) of the Food Safety and Standards (Import) regulations 

(2017), which states that “unless otherwise specified, Indian Customs need not refer the imported 

food products to the Food Authority (i.e., FSSAI), if such products are meant for exports as per 

the extant instructions and export rejected or re-imported articles of food meant for re-export.” 

The FSSAI has determined to waive its clearance requirement to better enable the ease of doing 

business with India. 
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DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this report was retrieved from the Food Safety 

and Standards Authority of India’s (FSSAI) website http://www.fssai.gov.in. The Foreign 

Agricultural Service (FAS) Office of Agricultural Affairs at the U.S. Embassy in New Delhi, the 

USDA, and/or the U.S. government make no claim of accuracy or authenticity. The Government 

of India has not officially endorsed this report. Import approval for any product is subject to local 

rules and regulations as interpreted by Indian officials at the time of product entry. [Note: Use 

Google Chrome to access the links that do not open in Microsoft Edge. Indian host sites will geo-

block site access on a rolling basis].  

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

On October 16, 2023, the Ministry of Health and Family Welfare/Food Safety and Standards 

Authority of India (FSSAI) published an advisory TIC-C10201/2/2022-IMPORTS-FSSAI (see, 

Appendix I).  

 

The FSSAI advisory refers to Regulation 7(3) of the Food Safety and Standards (Import) 

regulations (2017), which states that “unless otherwise specified, Indian Customs need not refer 

the imported food products to the Food Authority (i.e., FSSAI), if such products are meant for 

exports as per the extant instructions and export rejected or re-imported articles of food meant 

for re-export.” The new advisory states that India’s Customs Authority will no longer need to 

obtain the FSSAI’s clearances for food ingredients or products that are imported into India for 

re-export or to produce value-added products for export markets. 

 

The FSSAI has received numerous representations from the India’s importer community 

regarding delays in the clearance of imported food consignments, that are intended for captive 

use or production of value-added products meant for 100 percent export or re-export. The FSSAI 

determined to waive its clearance requirement to better enable the ease of doing business with 

India. 

 

The full text of the FSSAI advisory TIC-C10201/2/2022-IMPORTS-FSSAI is accessible on the 

FSSAI website located at: 

 

https://fssai.gov.in/upload/advisories/2023/10/652d19b0260edAdvisory%20for%20100-

percent_export_Re-export_compressed.pdf.  

http://www.fssai.gov.in/
https://fssai.gov.in/upload/advisories/2023/10/652d19b0260edAdvisory%20for%20100-percent_export_Re-export_compressed.pdf
https://fssai.gov.in/upload/advisories/2023/10/652d19b0260edAdvisory%20for%20100-percent_export_Re-export_compressed.pdf
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APPENDIX I – INDIA, FSSAI ADVISORY TIC-C10201/2/2022-IMPORTS-FSSAI 
 

 
 

Attachments: 

No Attachments. 


